Report To Lead Member For Corporate Services 9th June 2003

CORPORATE SERVICES REVENUE BUDGET MONITORING 2003/04

AS AT 31ST MAY 2003

The Corporate Services budget for 2003/04 is £6.725m.  An analysis of the budget over the main expenditure heads is shown at Appendix 1.

At this early stage in the financial year monitoring is concentrated on salaries, the implementation of agreed savings and budgets identified as ‘risk areas’.

Salaries

Expenditure on salaries to May 2003 compared to the profiled budget for the two months to date shows the following position:-

Division
Budget
Actual
Variance


April-May 2003
April-May 2003
(-)Under/ (+)over


£000
£000
£000

Finance
954
926
-28

IT Net
420
414
-6

Salford Advance
195
173
-22

Customer Services
892
849
-43

Law & Admin
668
646
-22

Misc Finance
24
20
-4

Total
3153
3028
-125

The overall position shows that expenditure on salaries (which includes agency and overtime costs) is within the budget for the period 1st April to 31st May 2003, however the under spend will be significantly reduced as further agency bills relating to this period are received and paid.

Savings

Corporate Services savings agreed during the budget process are:-

Saving
£000
Details

Energy Saving initiatives
67
Increased savings from energy management -primarily in water costs

Reduction in Internal Audit
33
Net reduction of 1.5 posts

IT Services – reduction in staffing costs
200
Deletion of R&R package approved

Share of £250k top sliced savings
28
To be achieved via savings from purchasing contracts

Total
328


Budgets for the year have been reduced to reflect these agreed savings.

Budget Risks

A full budget monitoring exercise will be undertaken each month to ensure that any issues and corrective action are identified at an early stage.  It is useful however to identify budget areas that could represent risks in budgetary control and as a result will be subject to greater scrutiny.

Key budget risks are identified as:-

· Strategic Partnering 

· Potential loss of business (e.g. support services to schools , NPHL, leisure trust)

· Establishment of contact centre for NPHL – set up costs and service charges

· Benefits – monitoring the impact of Supporting People

· Grant aided initiatives – E-Government programme, National CRM Academy

· Document management – licence implications 

· Schools broadband

· Council Tax /Benefits system – cost implications

· Legal Services Management system – cost implications

· CPO income (compensation for property lodged with Courts where owners unknown)

There are currently no significant concerns to be addressed but it is important that these budget areas will be reviewed on a monthly basis so that any impact on the budget is identified at an early stage so that appropriate action can be taken.

G. Topping

Assistant Director of Corporate Services

(Accountancy & Exchequer)

4th June 2003

